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February 28, 2022 

Oleksandr Kubrokov 
Minister 
Ministry of Infrastructure of Ukraine 
14, Peremohy ave. 
Kyiv, 01135, Ukraine 

Dear Minister Kubrokov: 

International Bridge, Tunnel and Turnpike Association 
2021 L Street NW, Suite 101-343 
Washington, DC 20036 
202.659.4620 • www.lBTTA.org 

We have received your letter requesting that we cancel the membership of all Russian 
organizations in the International Bridge, Tunnel and Turnpike Association. You make 
this request because of the invasion of Russian military forces throughout Ukraine in 
violation of international laws and agreements. 

We can assure you that no Russian organizations are members ofIBTTA. 

Considering the unacceptable and illegal actions of the Russian military forces acting in 
Ukraine, we will not accept membership in our association of any organization from 
Russia. Furthermore, we will not permit any organization or individual from Russia to 
attend any IBTT A meetings or to participate at all in the meetings and activities of our 
association. 

We stand with the rest of the civilized world in condemning the actions of the Russian 
military in Ukraine and support the aspirations for freedom of the people of Ukraine. 

Executive Director & CEO 



{"type":"Document","isBackSide":false,"languages":["en-us"],"usedOnDeviceOCR":true}

